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Purpose of briefing?


Raise member awareness of:

· the development of executive-proposed land use regulations; 

· what stage of development the executive proposals are in; 

· public opportunities to provide comments in a manner that could most effectively influence the outcome of this process; and 

· 
What are these proposed regulations?  

Staff from three executive agencies (the Departments of Development and Environmental Services - DDES, Natural Resources and Parks - DNRP, and Transportation – KCDOT) have been working jointly on proposed updates to county land-use regulations.

The executive-proposed updates include:

· procedural changes affecting the implementation of the Sensitive Areas Code, 
· substantive changes affecting the clearing and grading of land, and
· perhaps most importantly, substantive changes affecting the use of lands adjacent to wetlands, streams and rivers.  
The first draft of the proposed updates was made available to the general public in early December 2002 and this draft was the subject of a series of six well-attended public meetings during the month of January.  The public raised a number of important issues at these meetings and voiced significant concerns.  The public comment on this first executive draft closed February 28, 2003.   

Several council members have received correspondence on the subject although no legislation is actually before us.  Staff suggests that these comments be forwarded to executive staff to ensure that they will be considered in the development of the executive proposal.


Current status of the executive-proposed update?  

Executive staff members are evaluating and consolidating input received during the comment period.  They will use this information to produce a second public review draft.  This second draft is anticipated for release on May 15, 2003.  The comment period for the second draft ends on June 15,  2003. 
The second public review draft will also undergo a similar public comment process (i.e. public meetings and community forums sponsored by DDES) before the final draft is completed and submitted to the County Executive for review.  At this point, the timing for the completion of the Executive review and ultimate transmittal to the council for adoption is uncertain, although late summer is a likely possibility.

Council review process?  

When the Council receives the executive-proposed updates in the form of proposed ordinances, the legislation will be assigned to a committee (likely the Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee) for review.  Due to the important and substantive nature of the issue, staff anticipates that this committee will conduct a number of public hearings before passing a recommendation to the full council.  

A very rough estimate for committee review is 12 to 15 months from receipt of the executive transmittal is shown on the attached work program.  
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